State of Rhode Island and Providence Plantations
Public Utilities Commission

Rules Governing the Acceptance of Credit Card by Utility Company: Docket No. 3569
Public Notice of Proposed Rule-Making

Pursuant to the provisions of R.l. Gen. Laws 842-35-2.7 and in accordance with the Administrative
Procedures Act Chapter 42-35 of the General Laws, the Public Utilities Commission (PUC) hereby
gives notice of its intent to repeal the Rules Governing the Acceptance of Credit Card by Utility
Companies (Rules).

These Rules require electric, gas, wastewater and water utilities who allow payment by credit card
to pass through vendor fees to the credit card user rather than socializing the processing fee in
rates. Since the promulgation of the Rules, utilities have sought waivers from these rules and the
PUC granted the waivers. As aresult, some utilities pass the cost of accepting credit card through
in rates and some pass it on to the credit card user. The PUC proposes to repeal the Rules
because there is no longer one consistent policy in effect. The effect of repealing the rules would
neither require nor prohibit the charge of a convenience fee by the utility. Rather, the utility will
follow the tariffs it has on file for payment by credit card until such time as the utility’s tariff is
subject to further review by the PUC

The proposed repeal of the Rules Governing the Acceptance of Credit Card by Utility Companies
are available for public inspection at www.ripuc.org/eventsactions/docket/3569page.html, in
person at the Clerk’s Office, Public Utilities Commission, 89 Jefferson Boulevard, Warwick, Rhode
Island, or by email request to luly.massaro@puc.ri.gov or by calling Luly Massaro at 401-780-
2107.

In the development of the proposed repeal, consideration was given to: (1) alternative
approaches; (2) overlap or duplication with other statutory and regulatory provisions; and (3)
significant economic impact on small business. No alternative approach, duplication, or overlap
was identified based upon available information.

All interested parties are invited to submit written comments concerning the PUC’s intent to repeal
the regulations by December 27, 2016 to Luly Massaro, Public Utilities Commission, 89 Jefferson
Boulevard, Warwick, Rhode Island, or by email to Lulymassaro@puc.ri.gov.

In accordance with RIGL 42-35-3, an oral hearing will be granted if requested by twenty-five (25)
persons, by an agency or by an association having at least twenty-five (25) members. A request
for an oral hearing must be made within thirty (30) days of this notice.

Luly E. Massaro
Commission Clerk
November 23, 2016



STATE OF RHODE ISLAND AND PROVIDENCE PLANTATIONS
PUBLIC UTILITIES COMMISSION
Concise Explanatory Statement Pursuant to R.I.G.L. §42-35-2.6

The Public Utilities Commission repeals the Rules Governing the Acceptance of Credit Card by
Utility Companies because there is no longer one consistent policy in effect.
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